Minutes of Brook Parish Council Meeting held in the Village Hall on Thursday, 

23 August 2007

Present
Tony Alcock in the Chair 
Jackie Mortiboy


Peter Webb
Erica Forbes


Bob Scarfe
John Griggs

The chairman welcomed everyone to the meeting. 

Apologies for absence: Richard Honey had sent his apologies for not being able to attend the meeting.

Minutes of meeting held on 19 July 2007 were approved as a true record. 

Matters Arising from Previous minutes 

The Councillors are concerned that the sign to the Village Hall has not yet been moved.  The Clerk is to chase this matter with the Highways Department.  The Clerk reported that she is now receiving the Bank Statements.  The Sign at the end of Nats Lane has still not been erected.
Report on KAPC meeting
Jackie Mortiboy and Erica Forbes had attended the KAPC Meeting and Erica Forbes was asked to report back on it.  Mr Hobbs had been elected as the Chairman for the KAPC and a thank you gift and card had been presented to Hilary Moorby.  Both Double Taxation and Local Policing had been discussed.  It was also reported that Wye Community Farm had not been successful in its bid to purchase the land at Imperial College.  The minutes from this meeting have been circulated to Councillors.
Highways Issues
Following the last meeting Cllr Findlay had been invited to attend the Brook Parish Council Meeting but the Clerk had not received a response to the email she had sent him.  John Griggs reported 2 pot holes in Nats Lane and subsidence at the beginning of the lane.  The Clerk will report these to the Highways Department.
Hedge Cutting
The hedges have now been cut and the Council expressed a vote of thanks to Bob Scarfe for cutting the verges.
Play Area Gate

John Griggs and Bob Scarfe were thanked for fixing the gate to the play area.  Tony Alcock reported that he has sprayed the weeds in the play area.

Removal of Tree

Tony Alcock has contacted the Environment Agency about cutting the tree and they have agreed to come along and undertake this at no cost.  The land owner has been informed and has approved this.  The work is due to commence on 28th August.

Finances   
A copy of the financial statement was distributed at the meeting.

Cheques for Hedge cutting at £88.12, hinges for gate at £45.19 and cutting of recreation ground for £110 were signed.

.

Any Other Business

The Clerk reported that she had received a letter from the Village Hall Trust thanking the Parish Council for the increase in the donation for the use of the hall and explaining that the Council was in arrears with their donations.  The Councillors were concerned at this oversight and agreed to pay the arrears with immediate effect.  A cheque for £40 was signed.

Correspondence from Mr Hamer was circulated regarding the response the Council had sent regarding the request for financial support.  It was agreed that the Chairman would write to Mr Hamer explaining that the Council does recognise the amount of work that has gone into producing Brook News and Brook Parish Council does hope that Brook News will continue.

John Griggs reported that there had been complaints about the For Sale signs at the end of Nats Lane.  He had already contacted Geering and Colyer and the sign had been removed.  He agreed to contact Miles and Barr about the other sign.

The Clerk reported that she had put the photographs of the cricket club on the website but had not done much work to the site as she had been on holiday.

Tony Alcock reported that he would cut back the overgrown bushes along the entrance to the hall.  He also reported that the posts for the goal had been damaged.  It was agreed that the posts would not be re-erected for the time being.

Date of next meeting 

The next meeting is to be held in the Village Hall at 7.30pm on Thursday, 20th September 2007. 

